L Utility Regulator

Wholesale Markets Directorate

MarieTherese Campbell
SONI Limited
Castlereagh House
12 Manse Road
Belfast

BT6 9RT

05 October 2015
Our ref: WM031-11-169

Dear MarieTherese

RE: Grid Code Modification Proposal MPID 223 - Failure to Follow Synchronisation
Instruction.

! refer to your correspondence to the Utility Regulator of 28" September 2012 seeking
approval for above proposed modification and further correspondence in response to the letter
from CER and UR in May 2013 requesting consideration of specific points be further
considered which was received on 10" June 2014.

The Utility Regulator has reviewed the SONI submissions, the industry responses, and all
additional information.

The Utility Regulator is satisfied that SONI has recommended these modifications for approval
in accordance with the relevant provisions set out in the Grid Code and that the views of
stakeholders have been adequately considered.

The Utility Regulator approves the following modification proposed and directs SONI to revise
the Grid Code which shall be deemed to be amended accordingly from the date of this letter,

1. Grid Code Modification Proposal MPID 223 — Failure to Follow Synchronisation.
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The approval is subject to a review in 24 months, to be submitted to the Utility Regulator by 05
October 2017, in relation to the impact on the cost to consumers, as a result of implementation
of MPID 223.

Yours sincerely

gy -

Jo Aston
Director of Wholesale Markets

Cc  Paul Bell - Manager, Wholesale Operations



